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An Equal Opportunity Employer 

February 26, 2013 

Lee Gustafson 
Director of Engineering 
14600 Minnetonka Blvd. 
Minnetonka, MN  55345 

Re:   County State Aid Highway (CSAH) 101 Reconstruction Project 
  Property Acquisition Cost Participation for Dvorak property - 5937 Co Rd No 101 
  County Project 9917 

Dear Lee, 

It is understood that circumstances provide the opportunity to facilitate the strategic property 
acquisition of 5937 County Road 101 (Dvorak property).  This acquisition will allow for the roadway 
realignment of Covington Terrace to create a single four legged intersection opposite Red Cherry 
Lane, a significant improvement over the existing offset intersections.  In addition to miscellaneous 
roadway related elements, this realignment will also create space to be used for storm water 
management associated with the CSAH 101 reconstruction project as shown in the attached 
preliminary figure. 

The city has agreed to take the lead on the Dvorak property to facilitate the acquisition in conjunction 
with the continued development of the preliminary layout for which the county anticipates seeking 
municipal consent within the next few months.  State Aid has reviewed the proposed Covington 
Terrace alignment and concurs with the proposed concept.  State Aid cost participation for this 
acquisition will be limited to state aid eligible expenses via the turn back fund.  The county has 
authorized WSB to prepare an “early right of way plan” that will facilitate the city’s reimbursement 
for the state aid eligible items.  The county will work within its current cost participation policy to 
share in the remaining non-state aid eligible items including providing relocation assistance. 

Thank you for your continued collaboration and we look forward to the future of an improved CSAH 
101 corridor for all users. 

Sincerely,

Maury Hooper, PE, PTOE 
Senior Project Manager – Design Division 

Attachment 




